October 22nd, 2006
Hi
Little to write about. Last week, I mentioned that the first floor restaurant had closed down. On the way to the supermarket this morning, I found out that this was wrong; it was only closed for re-decorating.

The other day, a double-decker KMB bus had its entire roof ripped off when it ran off the road and into a building parapet in Waterloo Road near the railway bridge. One killed.
A bill was passed the other day to ban smoking in most public places from next January. (Some places, such as massage parlours, are given more time before it comes into force.) About time! But no sooner was it passed and the government started talking about allowing self-ventilating smoking rooms in many of these places, like the ones at the airport. Large parks will have a small smoking area which will be no more than 1% of the area. This reminds me of the smoking areas allowed on railway platforms in Japan; they are about 1 metre by 1 metre and are often crammed full of smokers. 
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Probably as a result of global warming, the numbers of mosquitoes, including those that spread the dengue fever virus, are increasing in HK. To monitor this, there are about 50 ‘ovitraps’ set up around the territory. Recently, some of these ovitraps have been tampered with, resulting in numbers of insects falling from a high level to zero. Well, it happened again the other day in Tung Chung (near the airport). 
My two 30 min treadmill runs have become a little faster; up to 11.8 km/h. 
The other day, the ‘Mail.com’ e-mail site came with a new feature – a voice! It is quite good; not one of those ‘robot’ voices we used to get. You can choose the English accent – US or UK. It is not perfect though. The voice reads each line as if it were a complete sentence. It also has difficulties with abbreviations, e.g. ‘ms’ is read as ‘Mizz” instead of ‘metres’ and it reads telephone numbers as numbers instead of just as digits. 
That’s about it for now. Very little this time. 
Cheers
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